
 

O-Pinion 
Owatonna, Minnesota 

 
 

ROTARY SERVING HUMANITY 
 

Meeting each Monday 12:10 p.m. – Owatonna Country Club 
Four way test: 1) Is it the truth? 2) Is it fair to all concerned?;  

3) Will it build good will and better friendships? 4) Will it be beneficial to all concerned? 

                                                                     OFFICERS 
MARK FRITSCH: President  KEITH HILLER, President Elect 
SHANE SATTLER/DIANE HOLLAND Secretary JIM BRUNNER Treasurer 
COREY MENSINK Past President 

FACEBOOK PAGE: www.facebook.com/RotaryClubofOwatonna 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Shane Sattler Roger Warehime Loren Olson Jim Brunner 
Stephanie Olson Mark Fritsch Corey Mensink  
Keith Hiller 
Todd Hale 

Dave Effertz 
Amy LaDue 

Diane Holland 
Scott Limberg 

 
 

 

AREA MEETING PLACES & TIMES 
Austin 
Janesville 
Owatonna Early Edition 
Rochester Risers 
Red Wing 
Faribault 
Greater Mankato 

Mondays 
Thursdays 
Wednesdays 
Tuesdays 
Tuesdays 
Wednesdays 
Wednesdays 

Noon 
Noon 
7 AM 
7 AM 
Noon 
Noon 
11:55  

Holiday Inn 
Purple Goose Eatery 
Owatonna Fire Hall 
Hilton Garden Inn 
St. James Hotel 
Bernie’s Grill 
Courtyard by Mariott 

Winona 
Northfield 
Great Rochester 
Rochester 
Waseca 
Albert Lea 
 

Wednesdays 
Thursdays 
Wednesdays 
Thursdays 
Thursdays 
Wednesdays 
 

Noon 
12:15  
12:10 
11:30 
Noon 
Noon 

Westfield Golf Club 
United Methodist Ch. 
Double Tree Hotel 
Holiday Inn 
Miller/Armstrong  
Riverland College  
 
 

 

UPCOMING PROGRAMS 
March 13: Tim Grant: “Personal Happiness is a Prerequisite for a Successful Life 
March 20: Leadership Owatonna 
March 27: OHS Robotics Team 
March 31: Celebration of Club’s 95th birthday..Jefts Hall, Pillsbury 
April 3: No meeting 
April 10: Lynn Betzold: Honoring Choices: End of Life Living 
April 17: Malika and Taha Muhammed: “We Survived Iraq and Turkey: Long Road to Freedom” 
April 24: Chuck Jamison, retiring director of Young Life in Owatonna. 
May 1: STRIVE graduates 
May 8: OHS National Honor Society 
May 15: Camp Ryla attendees 
May 22: Dave Beaver, Airport Manager 
May 29: No meeting…Memorial Day 
June 5: Leticia farewell 
June 12: Wenger Band Festival: Kim Cosens 
June 19: Amy Rogganbuck: Community Services Director, Steele County 

 

      
 



 
ROTARY O’PINION 

Monday, April 24, 2017                                                                                      Editor: Todd Hale 
 
THIS WEEK: Chuck Jamison, retiring director of Young Life in Owatonna will look back at the many years 
he has been associated with the program. 
 
BIRTHDAYS: Cindy Scheid, Apr. 25, Dale Gandrud, Apr. 28, Dave Williams, Apr. 30, Josh Meiller, May 1 
STUDENT ROTARIANS: Last day for Payton Adams, Windham Anez, Ellie Boisen and Anna Weisenburger. 
IN-BOUND EXCHANGE STUDENTS: Jeffrey, (South Africa) and Leticia (Brazil) 
MAY STUDENTS OF MONTH: Mark Kubista, Tommy Pfeifer, Herbert Rand, Elliott Rysavy 
MAY GREETERS: Michael Gandrud, Kim Schaufenbuel, Julie Anderson 
MAY INVOCATION: Beth Gilthvedt 
 
ROTARY NOTES 
The average human head weighs 10 to 12 pounds, but when you let it hang down to read on your phone, it’s the 
same as putting 60 pounds of weight on your neck, according to a study in Surgical Technology International. 
The solution: Hold the phone more in line with your eyes, or you know, leave it in your pocket. 
 
ROTARY Shredding Event: Saturday, May 20, north side of Retro Fit. Hours will be 9:00-1:00…free will 
donation to the STRIVE program. 
 
The 7th annual Dancing with our Steele County Stars will be held this Saturday night, April 9, at 8 p.m. at the 
Medford High School. The event is sponsored by Healthy Seniors of Owatonna. Tickets at $25.00 can be 
purchased at Kottke Jewelers and Kristi’s. 
 
The Owatonna Symphony Orchestra will perform a concert at St. John Lutheran Church this Sunday, April 30 
at 2:00 p.m. 
 
Need pillows cleaned? The Grandparents for Education pillow cleaning fundraiser will be held this Wednesday, 
April 26, at Christ Community Covenant Church on 18th St. S.E. from 7 a.m. to 3 p.m. Pillow drop-off is 
tomorrow from 6:00-8:00 p.m. 
 
The record low score of 35 on the back nine of the Owatonna Country Club was shot by a former 
ROTARIAN…none other than Joe Shea! 
 
ROTARIAN Dale Gandrud served as a Junior ROTARIAN in April of 1997.  
 
Ever been guilty of looking at others you own age and thinking, “Surely I can’t look that old. Well…you’ll love 
this one. My name is Alice and I was sitting in the waiting room for my first appointment with a new dentist. I 
noticed his DDS diploma on the wall which bore his full name. Suddenly I remembered a tall, handsome, dark 
haired boy with the same name had been in my high school class some 40-odd years ago. Could he be the same 
guy that I had a secret crush on way back then? Upon seeing him, however, I quickly discarded any such 
thought. This balding, gray-haired man with the deeply lined face was way too old to be my classmate. After he 
examined my teeth, I asked him if he had attended Morgon Park High School. “Yes, yes, I did…I’m a 
Mustang,” he said proudly. “When did you graduate?” I asked. He answered, “In 1966, why do you ask?” “You 
were in my class!” I exclaimed. He looked at me closely. Then, that ugly, old, bald, wrinkle faced, fat-assed, 
gray haired decrepit S.O.B. asked, “What did you teach?” 
 
HAVE A GREAT ROTARY WEEK! 
 


